

Waveland Woods Neighborhood Association Newsletter

October, 2012

It's official

Parking ban to be enforced for 2-inch+ snowfalls

Parking on all city residential streets will be restricted following snowfalls over two inches, according to Public Works officials.

The program is new for the 2012-13 snow season. Streets will be cleared with larger plows known as "wing plows." Wing plows can clear paths 14-feet wide. This larger path requires vehicles to be off the street to make the equipment as efficient as possible. Therefore parking will be restricted until residential streets are plowed curb to curb.

Snow removal on residential streets citywide will begin when the snow ends. According to city officials, individuals can access up-to-date on snow removal by the following methods:

Email: Subscribe to email alerts at www.dmgov.org in the link "sign up for email subscriptions"

Texting: Subscribe to text message alerts by texting DMSNOW to 96362

Facebook: like us "Des Moines Public Works"

Twitter: Follow us @dmdpw

Call: the Department of Public Works 24-hour Customer

Service Center at 283-4950.

The cost of a ticket for parking during restrictions is \$35.



Waveland Woods to hold annual meeting

All Waveland Woods residents are encouraged to attend the neighborhood association's annual meeting **Tuesday, Nov. 13, 2012, from 7-8:30 p.m.** at Windsor Elementary School's auditorium, 5912 University Ave.

Windsor's new principal, Scott Nichols will give a brief presentation on the school's demographics and current curriculum.

There will be an update on the snow removal plan and its impact on the neighborhood from Sara Thies, street maintenance coordinator.

Lt. Joe Gonzalez from the Des Moines Police Department will address issues confronting our community including recent thefts in the area.

The session will include the election of the association's board and officers.

"We hope everyone in our neighborhood will attend," said Mark Wonderlin, association president. "If there are issues you would like addressed, this is the time to do so."

Centennial program to begin

The Des Moines Historical Society is working with the 58 neighborhood associations in the city to document and honor businesses, organizations, people, homes and buildings that are 100 years old or older. If you have information on a possible honoree, please visit www.desmoineshistoricalsociety.org for complete guidelines and submission form or contact DMHS Board Member Laurance Tovrea, LTovrea@desmoineshistoricalsociety.org, (515) 255-2705 (daytime).

Neighbors gather for ice cream social

About 50 Waveland Woods residents gathered together in late August for an afternoon ice cream social which also featured brownies from La Mie Bakery, drinks and games for the kids.

Special thanks go to Waveland Woods residents Joe and Chris Logsdon who own La Mie Bakery for their gifts of brownies and bottled water; Yossi Jacobsen of Macabee's Deli who contributed a gift certificate; Carol McGarvey who contributed several cookbooks; and also the Windsor Heights Hy-Vee which contributed a \$25 gift certificate.

The lucky gift recipients were: Tess Bursch, Cummins Pkw., who received a La Mie gift card; Matt Voss, 59th St., a Dairy Queen gift card; Patti Fasbender, Cummins Pkw., a cookbook; Jeff Taylor, Windsor Dr., a Macabee's gift card; Keith Kinsey, Cummins Pkw., a Dairy Queen gift card; Bonnie Renda, Cummins Pkw., a cookbook; and Anne Discher, 59th St., a La Mie gift card.



Brownies provided by La Mie Bakery were enjoyed by all!



Doris Miller of Cummins Pkw. keeps her dad, Pat, busy at the neighborhood gathering.



(I. to r.) Hans, Ingrid and Anders Discher of 59th St. and Adam Jaycox of 58th St. take a break from the games and food at the ice cream social.

Waveland Woods News

Vol. 18, No.3

October, 2012

Waveland Woods News is published by the Waveland Woods Neighborhood Association (WWNA). Subscription is free to neighborhood residents.

The WWNA area is 56th Street to 63rd Street and south of University Avenue to I-235 in Des Moines. Iowa.

Anne Van Ryswyk, Editor, avanryswyk@mchsi.com

WWNA Board of Directors:

President: Mark Wonderlin, <u>markwonderlin@aol.com</u>, 900 59th St., 277-9312

Vice President: Ellen Wonderlin, ellenwonderlin@aol.com, 900 59th St., 277-9312

Treasurer: Andy Lorentzen, <u>alorentzen@studiocoenarch.com</u>, 5908 Chamberlain Dr., 710-2941

Secretary: Craig Goettsch, cgoed@msn.com, 5700 Kingman Ave., 255-0292

Board Members:

Mike Beatty, beatty5820@gmail.com, 5820 Windsor Dr., 274-1015

Larry Davis, Id2mstone@q.com, 5716 Kingman Ave., 277-4917

Diane Kair, dianekair@mchsi.com, 5916 Rutland Dr., 255-4839

Dan McCool, dan.j.mccool@gmail.com, 933 63rd St., 279-6902

Carol McGarvey, tcmcgarvey@aol.com, 5717 Kingman Ave., 279-2203

Tom McGarvey, tcmcgarvey@aol.com, 5717 Kingman Ave., 279-2203

James Neal, kingjames@msn.com, 5812 Kingman Ave., 250-7736

Anne Van Ryswyk, <u>avanryswyk@mchsi.com</u>, 5811 Kingman Ave., 288-9068

David Voss, david@slingshotarchitecture.com, 912 59th St., 745-0460